From: Web NoReply
To: City Council

Subject: Email - Communication - Troy Cooper - Renaming John A MacDonald Road - File CK 6310-1

Date: Friday, June 18, 2021 4:04:57 PM

Attachments: june 18 2021 sps to city council road name change.pdf

--- Replies to this email will go to chief@police.saskatoon.sk.ca ---

Submitted on Friday, June 18, 2021 - 16:04

Submitted by user: Anonymous

Submitted values are:

Date Friday, June 18, 2021

To His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council

First Name Troy Last Name Cooper

Phone Number (306) 975-8250

Email chief@police.saskatoon.sk.ca

Address 76 25th Street East

City Saskatoon

Province Saskatchewan

Postal Code S7K 3P9

Name of the organization or agency you are representing (if applicable) Saskatoon Police

Service

Subject Renaming of John A. Macdonald Road

Meeting (if known) Governance and Priorities Committee June 21, 2021

Comments Please accept the attached letter of support for Councillor Kirton's motion Attachments

june 18 2021 sps_to_city_council_road_name_change.pdf

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.saskatoon.ca/node/398/submission/508142



June 18, 2021

City of Saskatoon Governance and Priorities Committee

Re: Letter of Support for Motion of Councillor D. Kirton Renaming of John A. Macdonald Road (CK 6310-1)

As a community leader responsible in part for community health, I would like to add my voice as support for the Saskatoon Tribal Council's request to rename John A. Macdonald Road.

Our Police Service is committed to reconciliation. I feel that constructive action such as this is aligned with our priorities and will assist in addressing legacies that have been harmful for our Indigenous employees, citizens and families. It is also an opportunity for peaceful public discussion about truth and reconciliation, adding even more value to this act. The Saskatoon Police Service continues on its path of growth as well, but we still celebrate as community members and servants any step taken that improves the health of our community.

Our City will be safest and healthiest when historic trauma is acknowledged and every citizen feels equally valued.

Respectfully submitted,

Troy Cooper, M.O.M. MBA

Chief of Police

/clt